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In our most recent article (April 7), we had indicated that the S.RES.410 on the recognition 
of the claims of Armenian genocide by the US and Turkey and the commemoration of it in 
the US would be put to vote within two weeks, since the commemoration will take place 
on April 24 of this year.

 

As expected, the draft resolution was put on the agenda of the Senate Foreign Affairs 
Committee on April 10, and within the same day was adopted with some revisions by 12 
votes to 5, after which it was sent to the Senate Plenary Meeting for the final voting.

 

All of the Democrat members in the committee voted in favor of the draft resolution, who 
were joined by two Republican senators. All of the members who voted against it were 
Republicans.

 

This situation demonstrates that in general the Republicans continue their stance on not 
paying much attention to the demands of ethnic groups.

 

This fact will have importance in the next year when the Armenian demands are expected 
to reach their zenith.

 

Head of the Foreign Affairs Committee Robert Menendez, who always behaves virtually 
like an Armenian militant, played the main role in the adoption of the draft resolution.
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Menendez, by the way, made the draft resolution easier to adopt by removing the part 
about the recognition of Armenian genocide claims by Turkey.

 

In the proposal, Turkey establishing balanced, constructive, stable and sustainable 
relations with Armenia has been tied to its recognition of the genocide claims, and in fact, 
this has been turned into a precondition.

 

However, Armenia signed the protocols establishing normal relations with Turkey without 
such a precondition. This precondition therefore does not conform to Armenias views.

 

On the other hand, this part of the draft resolution conforms to the Armenia diasporas 
views, since generally speaking the idea of not establishing relations with Turkey unless it 
recognizes the claims of genocide is prevalent in the Diaspora.

 

Yet, Menendez had to remove this part in order for the draft resolution to be adopted.

 

Even after such revisions, however, this draft resolution is still unacceptable for Turkey 
because it includes statements on the remembrance and the commemoration of the 
Armenian genocide, which are aimed at the recognition of the Armenian genocide claims 
by the US Senate.

 

We mentioned above that the draft resolution was sent to the Senate Plenary Meeting 
after its adoption; but on the next day (April 11) the Senate was to close down for the 
Easter Holiday until April 28, which posed a serious obstacle for the draft resolution since 
it left only one day for its discussion.

 

Nonetheless, the Democrats constitute the majority in the Senate and thus they, if they 
wanted to, could have had the draft resolution discussed and adopted. The draft 
resolution, however, was not put on the agenda.

 

There might be two explanations for this situation.
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Firstly, Senate, which has a busy agenda, did not deem the draft resolution on the 
Armenian genocide claims important enough to give it a priority.

 

Secondly, it might be that it was not wanted for the draft resolution to be adopted at this 
point in time.

 

The Senate would therefore not come into conflict with the President, and by succeeding 
in having the draft resolution adopted in the Foreign Affairs Committee, a warning might 
have been sent to Turkey by implying that the draft resolution can be adopted in the 
Senate.

 

A recent event supports this possibility. Robert Menendez brought this draft resolution to 
the Foreign Affairs Committee the day before the Senate was to close down for the 
holiday.  As the head of the committee, however, he could have put the draft resolution 
on the agenda and had it adopted, and thus could have allowed the Senate to discuss it 
without time constraints. The fact that the draft resolution was sent to the Senate the day 
before it was to close down for the holiday led to it not being put on the agenda.

 

Armenian Americans have so far exhibited no reaction to this situation. It possible, 
however, that some of them are thinking that they have been betrayed or at the least are 
being stalled.

 

So what is going to happen after this point?

 

Under normal circumstances, the draft resolution must be put on the agenda and be 
discussed in the Senate on April 28. There will be no use for the draft resolution being 
adopted on this date, however, since the draft resolution contains the statement about 
the remembrance and the commemoration of the Armenian genocide on its anniversary 
on April 24, 2014. As such, the current draft resolution must be revised or a new one must 
be prepared, which will take time. Taking note of the importance that Armenians attach to 
the year 2015, it is possible that the draft resolution will be postponed to next year.
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